
I oppose this act. As someone who works in Portland as a night auditor, and does not have my 
own means of transportation, mailing my vote is how I've voted for my entire adult life. I do not 
have ease of access to a voting center, nor do I have the time to get to one. I'm asleep during 
the day, and up at night most often in the week. Along with going to school along with working, I 
just don't have the time or ability to get to a place to vote in person. This passing would cut out a 
large part of the Oregon voting population, not only those who physically can't get to a voting 
center, but also those of us who work/go to school and don't have the time to get to a voting 
place. As a majority of people who work and live in Portland don't have their own means of 
transport, it just makes no sense to make it harder for people to get their voice heard during 
elections. 


